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November 14, 2009

Ms. Amanda Burden, Commissioner

City Planning Commission

22 Reade Street

New York, NY 10007

Dear Commissioner Burden, 

On behalf of City Lore, a cultural organization dedicated to documenting and preserving the living cultural heritage of New York City, I am writing to support the extension of contextual zoning to the east side of the Bowery.

City Lore was established in the mid-1980s in an office located within a few blocks of the Bowery. Because this storied thoroughfare has played such an important role in local and national history, it has been the subject of many of our education and advocacy programs, including a “People’s Hall of Fame” award to the Amato Theater, aid to the preservation campaign for CBGB, walking tours, guide book entries, and virtual historical exhibits. A lot of history has happened along this stretch of urban landscape, and what has made the Bowery such an impressive resource is that its existing structures and spaces have helped to tell the tales. 

There are many reasons to extend the protections of city policy and law to conserving the structures on the east side of the Bowery, but among the important ones are the Bowery’s historical importance and its continuing ability to sustain longstanding uses such as entertainment and artist spaces, small businesses, missions, lodging houses, and other types of affordable housing. 

The current zoning does not adequately protect historic resources along the Bowery. City Lore urges the Department of City Planning to work with the community board and the numerous local stakeholders to manage change in this corridor so that the existing assets valued by so many are not lost entirely. 

Sincerely,
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Marci Reaven

Managing Director, City Lore   
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